University Learning Assessment Committee Meeting #2 Minutes

Location: Memorial Union: Pioneer Room (rm 226)
Date: 9.24.24
Time: 3:00 - 4:00 PM (extended through 5:00 PM)
Attendance: 
	Mr. Andrew Cutright (Univ Assessment Dir), Chair
Ms. Robin Hartman (Library)
Dr. Karmen Porter (HBS Assessment Coordinator)
Dr. Jennifer Bechard (HBS Assessment Coordinator)
Dr. David Tarailo (Faculty Senate)


	Ms. Shelly Gasper (Assessment Data Collection)
Dr. Kenny Rigler (Ed Faculty)
Dr. Morgan Steele (AHSS Assessment Coordinator)
Ms. Judy Brummer (COE Asmt/Accred Assist Pgm Dir)
Dr. Carol Patrick (HBS Assessment Coordinator)






Absent:
	Dr. Masa Watanabe (STM Asmnt Coordinator)
Dr. Brad Will (General Ed & AHSS Assist Dean)
Mr. Dale Ano (Student Affairs)


	Ms. Amie Wright (BE Assessment Coordinator)
Dr. Magdalene Moy (TILT)
Dr. Jeanne Sumrall (STM Assessment Coordinator)


	
	




Minutes

Agenda Item:
1. Norming of Program Assessment of Student Learning Report Review Rubric

Discussion:
The initial 20 minutes were spent walking through a brief review (for those who have been on the committee) or introduction (for those who are new to the committee) of what we are doing with program assessment of student learning through a PowerPoint deck. Connections were made to University and accreditor expectations, what we are trying to achieve, how we do it, why we do reviews, and what we are looking for. The next part of the meeting (20 minutes) focused on walking through the Program Assessment of Student Learning reporting template and Review Rubric the LAC utilizes to review submitted reports.

Following the walk-through we shifted our remaining time to reviewing an AY2023 report (BS: Tourism and Hospitality) where last year’s reviewers exhibited wide differences in reviews. In fact, this program showed the widest aggregate level differences (15) than any other report reviewed by 2 LAC members. The committee walked through each section of the report and then moved to review the report section-by-section utilizing the Review Rubric. During this process it became quite apparent there were several sticking points amongst committee members on what exactly we are looking for in these sections. In particular: more specificity, guiding questions, considerations for providing additional context, & additional data expectations were likely necessary to drive more consistent interpretation of expectations across sections of the report.

Conclusion:
The review rubric, for now, and the assessment template once again need to be revisited to ensure clearer expectations.

Action Items:
The committee chair will take a first crack at providing additional clarity and context to expectations for evaluating reports using the rubric. Subsequently, the assessment template will need to be updated with any changes made to the rubric to align evaluation expectations with expectations found on the template for preparation of the report.



End of Minutes

